FIRC Board of Directors Meeting 
July 22, 2006

Catharpin, VA
Directors Present:  Tony Colicchio, Pat Moore, Rich Moore, Jo Ann Brown, Sali Peterson

Members Present:  Laura Colicchio 

Directors Not Present:  Emily Hackett, Suzi McGraw
Quorum Achieved:  Five directors were present. 
The meeting opened at 1:45 pm and ended at 3:45 pm.

Minutes were approved from previous meeting on April 22, 2006.

Treasurer’s Report

Rich Moore gave the treasurer’s report.

The club has $614 in the bank with $70 in individual membership funds still to be deposited.
USIHC Committee Reports

Breeding
Sali Peterson reported that FEIF made significant changes to the official evaluation rules for stallions. A copy of her report will be included with these notes to FIRC members.
Sport/Competition
Rich reported on new USIHC rules for Novice and Intermediate competition classes.
Novice – Speed changes are no longer necessary. The goal is to tolt.

Intermediate – The goal is to show tolt in different speeds.

Novice Four-Gait - The goal is to show expertise in all four gaits. Fast tolt is no longer required.

At the October 2006 Haymarket show, the 2005 rules will still apply – the updated rules will be used in 2007.

Youth Committee

Winners of the Spaegari Awards, given by John Parke, were decided.  FIRC’s Meagan Milloy was one of the winners.  Her submission was published in the latest USIHC Quarterly.  As of this date, winners have yet to receive their awards.  Sandy Weaver is working to correct this.
Old Business
Club Clothing
Tony Colicchio will be sending emails with invoices for those who have yet to pay for their orders. 
Tony has plenty of inventory of both the original design and the dark design.
T-Shirts and sweatshirts, in various sizes, and caps are available.

He will bring items to the Haymarket show and to Dillsburg.

Sali has been given the go-ahead to order the club banner to be unveiled at the Haymarket show.
If you are going to an event or know of one where our group could have a presence, let us know. The banner is a good way to advertise.
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Clinic

Sally Thorpe and Sam and Ginny Castleman hosted a clinic with Magnus Larusson at their farm in Thurmont, MD on May 6 and 7.  There were eight riders and about a dozen auditors.  Everyone had a great time.
Club Trail Rides

The trail ride on May 27 in Rosaryville, MD and BBQ afterwards at Tony and Laura Colicchio’s house was well attended. We had 13 riders – even a few non-Icelandic horses joined us. The ride lasted over two hours with varied tolt, trot and canter sections. Laura proved herself a good leader. Some non-riders joined in the BBQ after. It was a fun gathering with delicious food and two chocolate cakes!
The two-day, trail ride event in West Chester, PA on June 16 and 17 arranged by Lynne Alfonsi was fabulous. About six people rode out with Lynne leading. Saturday, they rode through town to a Tavern for lunch, and took to the trails afterwards.  Sunday the riders explored Hibernia State Park on varied trails. The pace was faster with lots of tolting, weaving through mountains, open fields with optional jumps. We hear Marjorie is quite the jumper. . .or at least her horse is.

Gaited Shows
FIRC members attended the gaited shows in Haymarket, Virginia run by the Nokesville Horse Society in May and June. At the May show, the Icelandics did their victory lap in twos: Meagan and Marcia rode together; Jo Ann and Sverrir  rode together. They were quite the crowd pleasers. Meagan Milloy on Vindur won the four-gait class at the June show.  
Icelandic Trip 2007

Nine people have signed up for the trip to North Iceland through America 2 Iceland:

Tony and Laura, Rich and Pat, Phyllis and Jim, Jo Ann, Emily and Hedy. They will fly out of Baltimore and will stay in a private cottage. Lessons with Gudmar, trail rides, visits to horse ranches and sightseeing excursions are planned. Deposits will be collected in January 2007. More spaces are not available, but a standby list has been established.  Contact Rich.
Special announcement:  If you Ride AmTrak, you can accumulate Iceland Air miles.

New Business
The board discussed potential upcoming rides and suggested events:
1) Manassas Battlefield Equestrian Guided Historical Ride, Sunday, August 13 (too hot); 
2) Little Bennet Park, Urbana, MD – suggested by Maureen & Jim Henry. (perhaps late fall)
3) Thorpewood – Stoney Lick Farm –(fall or spring) 
4) Valley Forge, PA –November 4.  Very flat – good tolt trails

A clinic to bomb proof your horse. Under consideration.
An equine micro chipping event. We will hold off on this until USIHC has decided on the type of chip they will use in the evaluations. Please read the Breeding Committee Report. 

Fair Hill Camping Trip  Sat., Sept. 2; Sun. Sept. 3; Mon., Sept 4 (Labor Day)
Barbara is Champion for this group event. Non-Icelandic riders are encouraged to join us.

Marjorie has reserved 30 horse stalls for the weekend. Send money to Marjorie by 8/15.

Great amenities and an extensive trail system with easy trails.

Sali will be creating an FIRC Ride Information Form for participants of group rides. The form will ask information about your horses, the type of riding you do, your favorite gaits, the speed you like to ride, etc.  With this information, ride planners and the trail leader can choose trails, gaits and speeds to match participant’s expectations and suggest optional trails.
Gaited Shows  

Dillsburg, PA – Northeast Gaited Horse Show.  September 29 to October 1.  We hope to have a good representation from the FIRC.

Haymarket, VA - Nokesville Horse Society Gaited Horse Show October 21..  This will be the last show of the season.  We hope to have a lot of riders.
The next meeting of the Board will be on Saturday, October 28 at Tony and Laura’s home..
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